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Stepwell Light Doesn’t Work and Has No Power
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Tech Tip #17-0110

The photo above shows the solid mounted valve for the new air 
operated entrance door. 

Recently, we have had customers find their stepwell light inoperative 
and when trying to diagnose the issue found there is no power to the 
light.

What we have found in these instances is that the wires from the switch 
activating the light have grounded due to their position in the entrance 
door header and need repositioning.  

BBCV Stepwell Light with New Air Door Plumbing
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Figure #1 shows the stepwell light wires once the header cover is
removed.
Figure #2 shows what happens when the door is closed ….when the
cylinder compresses the wires are pulled (As you can see someone has
taped the wire on this unit as if to prevent the bracket from wearing into
the wire)
Figure #3 shows where the wire insulation has rubbed through.
Figure #4 shows how the wires should be loomed and routed away from
the cylinder bracket.

Figure #1 Figure #2

Figure #3 Figure #4
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CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT
WITH ANY QUESTIONS

SERVICE

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Daryl Wallace or Brian Lamaitis

Rochester: 800-463-
3232 Dave Schaub 
Albany: 866-867-
1100 Ben Reiling
 Warranty: 800-962-5768
Morgan Jenkins 
Customer Service 
Representatives

Eastern Region: 
Gary Bigness 
845-500-3707

Central Region: 
JJ Richmond 
315-559-3999

Western Region: 
Mike Panzica
716-908-3186

PARTS

Director of Parts
Jim Hogan
jhogan@newyorkbussales.com
607-227-5794

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com
Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com
John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com
Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100
Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
John Green
jgreen@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232
Dave Cook
dcook@newyorkbussales.com
Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com


